
 

 

 

Date: March 6, 2024 

To: City Council and Administration 

From: Carl R. Ray, Water and Wastewater Director 

Re: Award Recommendation for Tilt Deck Trailer  

 

Replacement of (1) tilt deck trailer used by the Wastewater Department was proposed and 
accepted into the 2024 budget. In 2024 the current Wastewater trailer is not adequately 
rated for the department’s new skid-steer loader. The total budget was $19,000.00 with the 
City of Craig portion being $19,000.00. Bid specifications were prepared, the bid was 
advertised, and bids were opened on February 28th, 2024. The bid included a tilt deck trailer 
with 14,000 GVWR.  

We received three bid packets from the following: Western Slop Trailer Sales, Auto Parts of 
Craig, and West-Mark. 

The attached bid tab was prepared. I recommend awarding the bid for the tilt deck trailer 
from Auto Parts of Craig in the amount of $13,800.00. 



Features 
Western Slope Trailer 

Sales
Auto Parts of 

Craig West-Mark 

Year 2024 2024 2024
Make Nordtek Iron Bull - Norstar Interstate
Material Aluminum Met Met
GVWR 16k 14k 16.2k
Model 10x20 Tilt Deck 22' Tilt Deck 25' Tilt Deck 
Type Bumper Pull Bumper Pull Bumper Pull 
Axles 8k Double 6k - Double 
Spare Tire & Mount Included Included Included
Tires 16" 14 PLY 16" 16"
D-Rings X4 Included - 4 Included - 4
Jack 12k 10k 12k
Vehicle Base Price $15,499.00 $13,800.00 $14,057.76
Doc Fee $125.00 N/A N/A
Pintle Hitch $72.16 No Bid N/A
Total Price $15,696.16 $13,800.00 $14,057.76

*recommended bid*

Tilt Deck Trailer -  Bid Comparison  
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